Village of La Grange

June 3, 2015

Subject: 50™ Street Storm Sewer
Commencement of Engineering Work
Additional Surveying

Dear Resident:

The Village of La Grange is pleased to announce the commencement of the engineering work for
the S0™ Street Storm Sewer project. This project seeks to reduce the incidences of overland
flooding within the drainage basin south of 47" Street. The scope of work for the project includes
constructing a dedicated storm sewer on 50™ Street and associated lateral sewer segments that
will drain storm water from existing depressional areas.

On March 9, 2015, the Village Board approved an agreement with the civil engineering firm
Baxter & Woodman to design and develop plans and specifications for the construction of the
50™ Street Storm Sewer and associated lateral sewer segments. The anticipated schedule for the
project is to complete the engineering work over the next year, and construct the project starting
in the spring of 2016.

Weather depending, additional surveying work is planned on your street starting on June 4, 2015.
An accurate survey is important in order to determine the existing topography of the area and to
properly design the sewer improvements. While not anticipated, if the surveyors require access to
your property they have been directed to alert each property owner by knocking on the door
before accessing your property.

We plan to provide periodic updates on the engineering activities and progress through
notifications similar to this one. We thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation. If

you should have any questions, comments or concerns, please do not hesitate to call me at (708)
579-2328.

Sincerely,
VILLAGE OF LA GRANGE
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Ryan Gillingham, P.E.

Director of Public Works
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